Town of Haw River
Town Council Special Meeting

Monday, January 14, 2008
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a Special Town Council Meeting on Monday, January 14, 2008 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 6:00 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, H. Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman and Richard Honeycutt.

This meeting was a planning meeting.  In the meeting the following items were discussed and or progress updates were given.

Park & Canoe Access Project:  Council was given an update that surveying had began and closing of the property projected by April.

Downtown Master Plan: Council was updated and reminded that Paul Kron with the PTCOG was holding the update meeting in February to discuss plan ideas recommended by A&T design class.  The Council also received an update on the “Old Mills” Tabardrey project and that the group has extended its projected closing date.
Progress on incorporating Outdoor Storage legislation into the Zoning Ordinance: Council was advised that the Town Attorney was currently in the process of completing task.

800 MHz Radio System Project:  Council was informed that the project was moving forward and that the Town Staff would be seeking funding from the County, Grant Funds and the General fund of the Town to pay for the equipment.  The transition is scheduled for 2009.

Safe Routes to School Grants & Project: Council was informed the staff had submitted two grant applications (Action Plan & Non- Infrastructure).
Storm Water runoff: The Council discussed the issue and effects on the Town and how the current ordinances would help with the issue.  Staff also stressed the need for citizen education and need for engineering help for storm water administrator to review development plans for compliance. 
Green Level/ Burlington Sewer Smell:  Council discussed complaints they had received.  The mayor updated the Council on a meeting he and the Manager had with the representatives from Green Level to address the problem.  Green Level stated that they would begin treating the sewer with appropriate chemical to alleviate problem. They also discussed smell from Burlington sewer facility.
Clean up issues: The Council discussed its commitment to “cleaning up” Haw River.  Staff gave an update on progress.  The staff told the board that it was working with over 20 property owners in an effort to bring them into compliance.  The staff expressed that it was also working with the County Inspections Department to condemn unsafe properties. The council stated in discussions that it wanted Town Staff to be aware that our properties need the same kind of scrutiny in relations to street cleaning, grass cutting and general upkeep. There was also discussion of signs littering our ROW especially ones with “hawriversingles.com” on them.
Business License Issues: The Town Council discussed and told staff to make sure that the home businesses being run in Haw River followed the appropriate rules and had the appropriate business license.
NCDOT Issues: the Council discussed several DOT issues.  The Mayor asked for an update on the dedication of the proposed Three Governors Bridge on the bypass.  The manager stated that this issue is on his” to do” list but that he is awaiting information from DOT and for the weather to get warmer before having the dedication.  The council also asked the Manager to contact DOT concerning painting of the bridge on HWY49, the condition of the main street stretch of Hwy 49 & 70 through Haw River and the need for repairs.
Safety Issues: The Council discussed student safety issues concerning Hwy 70 crossing to get to the Elementary School.  The Council was informed that that is a major concern that will be addressed with the SRTS grant program.  There was also discussion of a complaint received about Food Lion locking a main entrance door.  The manager stated he would pass that along to our fire inspector and have him investigate.
Growth Issues: Council discussed their want to extend Town limits.  There was discussion of extending the NE, SW boundaries and bringing in contiguous land in the central part of town. There was also discussion of why the entire 70 bypass was not in city limits.
Economic Development issue: There was discussion of the progress being made concerning ED and the Council discussed several retail and industrial needs such as attracting a bank, medical facility, and other services to the town.  There was an update give on the Phillips property project at the corner of 49 and 70 and discussion of the heir problem that had delayed property acquisition.  There were also discussions of increasing water sales to Orange/ Alamance and assisting Payne oil in relocating within the Town limits. The return of the Great American Midways Carnival was discussed; they will be in town for the Carnival in April of 2008.
Budget issues: The Council was informed of the large capital needs that will need to be addressed in this year’s budget such as fire truck, retooling of a pump station, town vehicles, and communications equipment. The manager explained that he was in the process of assessing the option of refinancing a loan on the last pump station built to help offset the financial impact on the town.  The Council by consensus instructed the manager to continue to explore that option.

The Mayor asked if the Town would save any money by collecting its own trash and recyclables; after discussion it was apparent that contracting out those services was more economical for the town.  Sewer revenues were discussed and the manager stated that the revenues were in the positive for the first time in several years due to accurate reading from the meter on 49. There were also discussions concerning allocating money in the next fiscal year budget to purchase new Christmas decorations for the town.  The manager was instructed to place that item in the upcoming budget.

General issues:  The Mayor asked other councilmen if they were happy with the information flow from the manager and the change to the agenda packets.  Each council member seemed to be pleased.  Mayor reminded Council to be thinking about procedure for filling vacant Council seat. 
Mayor and Council thanked all in attendance.  
Adjourn:  Councilman Fogleman made a Motion to adjourn and the motion was approved 4-0.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:43pm. 

_________________________________       __________________________________

Mayor                                                               Town Clerk

